

Stanley Park Temporary Bike Lane Options - Report Back

Excerpted from Minutes February 13, 2023

~ ~ ~ ~ ~

Report Recommendation:

MOVED by Commissioner Haer SECONDED by Commissioner Howard

Amendment (adding summer to part ii) MOVED by Commissioner Christensen

Final motion as amended:

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

- A. THAT the Vancouver Park Board directs staff to proceed with Option C to return pre-COVID 19 Pandemic traffic flows in Stanley Park and improve the 2021 temporary bike lane, specifically to remove much of the temporary bike land on Park Drive as soon as possible with work to be completed before the end of May 2023, with some sections remaining for safety as detailed in the report, and with the following additional direction to staff:
 - i. Restore vehicle parking at Lumberman's Arch that was available pre-COVID-19; and
 - ii. Report back to the Park Board no later than November 2023 with a dedicated bike lane proposal for Summer 2024 that incorporates 2023 summer usage data, stakeholder input and park user experience;
- B. THAT staff redirect funding from appropriate funding sources within the existing capital expenditure budget to enable this work; and
- C. THAT the Vancouver Park Board confirms that this motion retains the full intent of all previous motions passed by the Park Board, with the exception of the timing of the removal of the temporary bike lane on Park Drive, which are now superseded by this motion.

CARRIED

(Commissioner Digby opposed)